Public Works Committee
September 6, 2016

Meeting Minutes

Members present:  Tom Strayer, Chair, Town Manager Tonya Galbraith, Public Works Commissioner Ron Crider, Town Engineer Mark Witsman and Brody Schoen.

Others present:  Director of Planning and Building Ryan Crum, MS-4 Coordinator Carl Marlett, CGS Representative Lucinda Franklin, John Price and Erica Olson, minutes.
1. Introduction of  new Public Works Committee member

Ms. Tonya Galbraith introduced the newest member of the committee, Brody Schoen.  Mr. Schoen is a resident of Deer Crossing and works as a financial advisor.

2. Approval of August 4, 2016 meeting minutes.
Motion by Ms. Tonya Galbraith to approve the minutes as presented.  2nd by Mr. Strayer.        Motion passes: 3/0.
3. Bid opening: Tri-County Connector
There were 3 bids received. Mr. Witsman opened and read the sealed bids. Mr. Witsman will do bid tabulation and send it to all the bidders via email. No action will be taken until the Town Council meeting on September 13, 2016.
4. Bid opening: Mill and resurface Mirafield, Redhawk and Blackhawk
There were 8 bids received. Mr. Witsman opened and read the sealed bids. Mr. Witsman will do bid tabulation and send it to all the bidders via email. No action will be taken until the Town Council meeting on September 13, 2016.
5. 500 N/600 W drainage concerns and possible project
Mr. Witsman handed out an exhibit of the intersection where staff has been looking at drainage problems for the last 2-3 weeks. Recent rains have defined an area bigger than originally thought. This has not been discussed before at a public meeting or been included in the capital projects plan. Multiple properties are affected and it is a long-standing problem that the county had not addressed. The exhibit shows a possible solution that may cure all the issues and take it out of private hands. Mr. Witsman will get the scope defined and cost of the project and bring it back to committee next month for a recommendation to Town Council to amend the capital projects plan to include this project.
6. Project Updates
· Mr. Witsman handed out the Engineer’s Report with all the updates on the projects (see attached).

· Meijer is on schedule. Complaints about the noise have been passed on to the police for them to find out if it is really Meijer or just road construction.

· A project that is not ours but is underway is Sagebrush.  It is south of Austin Trace and just outside of our corporate limits.  
7. Pay Applications and Invoices - None
8. Request for all-way stop at North Port Drive and Stream Drive

Public Works has had requests from 2 residents to add an all-way stop at this intersection. Public Safety supports the request.

Motion by Ms. Tonya Galbraith to recommend to Town Council for a all-way stop at Stream and Port.  2nd by Mr. Witsman.  Motion passes: 5/0.
9. Engineer’s Report – Already covered under Project Updates 
10. Old Business - None  
11. New Business 

· Request for a stripped crosswalk at the intersection of Cardinal and 700 W.  The Tri-County project does include a handicap ramp on the west side but nothing on the east side or any striping across. This is something that staff has already been looking at and would include a crossing and warning signs. 
· Request for a crosswalk at Mallard Lane across 1000 N. This is Fishers’ road and they would have to be the lead entity on the project. We can recommend it or we can just relay the request.  

· Request for a Hidden Drive sign on 1000 N to the west of Mallard Lane on the south side.
Staff will look into these requests, get some input from the town attorney and bring it back to the committee next month. 
12. Next Meeting - October 4, 2016
13. Adjourn- 
Motion by Ms. Tonya Galbraith to adjourn.  2nd Mr. Witsman.  Motion passes: 5/0.
